WT/COMTD/66/Add.1
Page 2

WT/COMTD/66/Add.1

Page 1

	World Trade

Organization
	

	
	

	
	WT/COMTD/66/Add.1
24 November 2008

	
	(08-5727)

	
	

	Committee on Trade and Development
	Original:  
English


Gulf Cooperation Council Customs Union - 
Saudi Arabia's Notification (WT/COMTD/N/25)
Communication from the United States
Addendum


The following communication, dated 20 November 2008, is being circulated at the request of the Delegation of the United States.
_______________

REMARKS OF THE UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE AT THE SEVENTY-FIRST SESSION OF THE COMMITTEE ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT, 16 OCTOBER 2008, CONCERNING THE AGENDA ITEM "OTHER BUSINESS" UNDER WHICH THE NOTIFICATION OF THE GULF COOPERATION COUNCIL WAS DISCUSSED
1. While we appreciate the additional explanation that was provided by the Representative of Saudi Arabia during the July Committee on Trade and Development (CTD) meeting, we continue to have concerns about the change in the notification to be exclusively under the Enabling Clause.  We do not support moving forward with the process of reviewing the agreement until we have clarification from Gulf Cooperation Council (GCC) Members.

2. The Representative of Saudi Arabia expressed his view during the previous meeting that the Members of the GCC Agreement are all developing countries, and that the GCC Agreement was a regional agreement for the mutual reduction or elimination of tariffs.  It followed, in his view, that the Agreement fell within paragraph 2(c) of the Enabling Clause and that it was appropriate for GCC Members to notify the Agreement under the Enabling Clause. 

3. While this interpretation is still under discussion, we note that the Enabling Clause, in contrast to GATT Article XXIV, allows for action inconsistent with GATT Article I (MFN) only.  In the event that a regional arrangement under paragraph 2(c) resulted in measures inconsistent with other provisions of the GATT 1994, that inconsistency would generally not be excused unless the regional arrangement were an FTA or customs union covered by GATT Article XXIV. 

4. In reviewing the WTO tariff bindings of the GCC Members, it appears that four out of six Members have bindings that are below the common external tariff of the GCC.

5. Of course, applying tariffs that exceed a Member’s bindings would be inconsistent with a Member's obligations under GATT Article II, unless otherwise permitted under the GATT 1994.  It would appear, therefore, that if GCC Members seek to apply tariffs beyond their bindings, the GCC Agreement would need to be an FTA or customs union consistent with Article XXIV, and, accordingly, would need to be promptly notified in accordance with paragraph 7(a) of that Article.

6. We encourage the GCC to submit its notification under GATT Article XXIV, in accordance with Article XXIV, paragraph 7(a). 

7. We request that this item be further discussed at next month's Committee on Regional Trade Agreements (CRTA) meeting, and added to the agenda for that meeting. 
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